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SPAGHETTI  &  SONG 
Nov. 7th ~ 6:00 p.m. 

Our next Wednesday evening worship will feature a spaghetti dinner prepared    

by the Deacons. Note the time change from last month.  The evening will begin 

with a spaghetti meal at 6:00 p.m. in the fellowship hall with singing and worship 

following at 6:30 p.m. Every month the meal and the music is differenté Come 

fellowship and worship with us! 

Pastor Annie McMillan 
Bej`ejcĕFkuĕejĕCk`ªoĕSkn` 

First, I want to thank you for all of the gifts and cards for Pastor Appreciation 

Month in October, including the gift certificate to Jackôs from the congrega-

tion. Iôve felt incredibly blessed as I received each beautiful note. I love being 

part of this church and learning more about the small, wonderful town of 

LeRoy. Thank you! 

Two weeks ago, I was working at the Union coffee shop in Downs when I 

overheard a father helping his children with a crossword puzzle. That was   

nice in and of itself but then, as I admittedly eavesdropped, I heard what it   

was about: different books of the Bible. ñThis is the first book of the Old      

Testament.ò They knew that answer, without question. ñThis book is named 

after the brave man with a friend named Caleb.ò They knew that one too: 

ñJoshua.ò They were finishing a crossword puzzle for a Wednesday night 

church program.  

After finishing the crossword puzzle, the kids continued preparing for the 

Wednesday night program by reciting the books of the bible, starting with 

Genesis. This wasnôt a chore their parents were making them do; it was like     

a game! Who could recite the most books in order? How far could they get       

if they worked together? 

When was the last time you had that enthusiasm for Godôs Word?  

During Octoberôs First Wednesday Worship, I talked about Psalm 119, where 

the psalmist focuses on the importance of Godôs Word and Law in our lives. 

Verse 111 states: ñYour statutes are my heritage forever; they are the joy of my 

heart.ò The psalmist knows that Godôs word is our ultimate joy. 

I think the kids that Wednesday were learning just that- Godôs word is a source 

of joy for us! And as Iôve come to LEAP and to LOOP & LANDING events, 

Iôve seen an enthusiasm and joy that continues into discussions about scripture 

and Godôs love for all of us. May that enthusiasm for Scripture continue every 

day, throughout your life. 

  

November 18th 
A coffee and donut fellowship time will begin the day prior to the 9 a.m. worship.  

Following worship there will be a social time to view displays highlighting various 

moments in our congregationôs  history while visiting with church family and 

friends. After a meal at 11:00 a.m., weôll return to the sanctuary for a short hymn 

sing and closing prayer. 

 

 

Weôre still looking for items for the displays such as pictures (with dates and names 

if possible), church related memorabilia and newspaper articles, favorite recipes 

from church events, and any memories you would like to share. 

 
 

Donôt miss this day that we can join with others in our church family to remember, 

reminisce  and learn more about our past...all while celebrating our future! 

11/25  Londa & Tracey Holoch 

11/01  Mason Cordray 

11/02  Joe Miller 

11/02  Cole Neubauer 

11/04  Kenley Downey 

11/06  Ken Taylor 

11/07  Elliott Dean 

11/09  Karen Bruning 

11/14  Evan Grussing 

11/17  Pattie Welander 

11/17  Tracey Holoch 

11/17  Bryon Owens 

11/19  Brittany Zook 

11/23  Kevin McBride 

11/23  Rex Allen 

11/24  Deb Owens 

11/24  Corey Owens 

11/25  Pam Fulk 

11/27  Eric Stengel 

11/27  Grace Hardesty 

Howard Virgin Timber ~ October 24th 



Church family and friends, 
 

The Mercy Ministry Fund is a fund supported by the LeRoy com-
munity, which includes this church. When a LeRoy resident needs 
help, they can make a request through one of the churches and 
the fund can help with a one-time payment that can go towards 
rent or a bill for them and hopefully help them get back on their 
feet. This fund has helped and continues to help a lot of people. 
 

So it is with a broken heart that we the church leaders in LeRoy 
must share with you that we have found inappropriate spending 
out of the community Mercy Ministry Fund. We became aware of 
this breach of trust in the beginning of October and did the due 
diligence required of us to investigate and begin a process of    
engagement with the person we feel has broken this trust. We 
have handed over the work of this issue to the LeRoy police and 
when they have completed their work the specifics of this will    
become public.  
 

For now, as pastors in town, we ask all church members to pray 
for our Mercy Ministry and its ability to recover from the mark of 
this incident and continue its intended and good work. Pray for   
the person who has broken this trust and for healing of their      
brokenness. Pray for the community so that our human inclination 
toward anger in such situations may not cloud our judgment and 
compassion as Christians. Finally we ask that when you know of 
someone who is in need of help, please continue to send them  
our way. God has much to do through us yet! 

 

Blessings and Peace, 
Pastor Annie 

Operation:  Christmas Child    

If you forgot to return your filled Christmas Box, donôt despair!   

Please bring them by Sunday, Nov. 4th   

so we can prepare them for shipping.  

The Church will be covering the $9 per box shipping cost. 

Thanks for your prayers and thoughtful remembrances of 

sympathy in the passing of our brother and son, Bruce. 

    Nita Norton 

    Marjorie Badger 

Library  Library    
NewsNews   

By Marty Dean 

We periodically receive correspondence from Gabriel Oduori,   

our sponsored child from Kenya.  His newest letter is posted on 

the hallway bulletin board.  He talks about joining the choir and 

participating in football  games (what weôd call soccer) with an 

accompanying drawn picture.  He also talks about preparing for 

his ñend term assessment testsò to be a winner in Jesusô name and 

that he is proud to be our friend because we have made him a 

ñhopeful boyò that one day his prayers will be answered.  Gabriel is 11 years old 

now and some of his prayers are surely very similar those of  youth we know here 

in our hometown; but many are also undoubtedly very different as well, living a 

life that is so different than ours.   
 

Thanks to our Mission & Outreach Committee we have been able to continue our 

monthly support of Gabriel that began when he was 7 years old.  Thanks to YOU 

we will be able to also send additional funds to provide special Christmas and 

birthday gifts.  Please continue to remember Gabriel with your gifts (special    

offering containers located in hospitality room and fellowship hall). 

**New Book**  

 

In His Grip:   Foundations for Life & Golf  by Jim Sheard & Wally     

Armstrong with Introduction by Billy Graham & forward by Tom Lehman 
 

In His Grip, comprised of 128 pages, can be read as a daily devotion or    

as a quick read.   Golf stands for game of life first.  As challenged by the 

late Billy Graham in the book's introduction, we all grip something or are 

gripped--but do we have a grip on our lives?   By doing so, Billy Graham 

encourages readers to draw upon basic precepts found in golf along with 

our Christian faith--keep your eye on the ball/focus on Christ, golf stance/

stand firm in your beliefs, overcoming obstacles/perseverance, and so 

forth.  Avid golfer or not, In His Grip offers food for thought for all.  

Deacons will be distributing poinsettias to shut ins 

and sending Christmas cards to college students 

again this year.  They are asking for YOUR help        

in  making sure they donôt forget anyone. 
 

Please submit names (and addresses if applicable) before December 2nd to the 

church office of those you may know who would appreciate being remembered 

by our church family. 



ENDLESS  BUZZ  ENDLESS  BUZZ  ENDLESS  BUZZ     
                    Kerri Cordray                     

Bibl e Memory Cl ub 
Those in the Bible Memory Club who memorized the October verse ñCome 
to Me, all who are tired and worried. I will give you rest.ò  (Matthew 11:28) 

and recited it correctly were McKenzie Timm and Sadie Owens. Novemberôs 

verse is ñThe Lord is my light and my salvationò (Psalm 27:1). 

 

 

ñIn everything give thanks; for this    

is the will of God in Christ Jesus for 
you.ò (1 Thessalonians 5:18) I love the beginning of this verse, ñin everything 

give thanksò.  God created all things and itôs His will for us to recognize His 
glory all around us and give Him the thanks He deserves! Thanksgiving is a 

special holiday dedicated to giving thanks with a grateful heart; however, this 

verse reminds us it is Godôs will for us to continually give thanks. How does this 
verse speak to you?  A favorite book of mine called, One Thousand Gifts by Ann 

Voskamp, says ñPraise Him for the unexpected and the unlikely, for the daily 
and the difficult.  The more you count, the more you will see.ò  The message of 

the book is about counting our blessings and giving thanks to God in all things.  
She recommends a gratitude journal counting blessings until you reach one 

thousand.  Such an awesome task! 
 

The childrenôs and youth ministries continue to be blessed by God.  His love  
and goodness are poured out so richly for each of Godôs kids He sends to our 

programs!  We have enjoyed discovery time of learning new Bible stories and 

Scripture memory in LEAP.  The children have spent time hearing about God 
giving gifts and abilities to His people throughout the Bible and to us today. In 

the Journaling Station, led by Linda Ramsey, the kids are challenged with learn-
ing the books of the New Testament, goals set according to their age -level. 

 

Our LOOP & LANDING ministries have explored new heights at a recent outing 

to Little Galilee to experience ziplining and the high ropes course.  Another ad-
venture the youth group participated in was at Howard Virgin Park for a ñLet It 

GLOWò themed evening with glow-stick and flashlight games. To close the eve-

ning the students gathered around the light of the fireside to hear a lesson on 
the meaning of GLOW- God Lights Our Way.  We dove into awesome Scripture 

verses and discussed the meaning of Godôs light and trusting Him to ñlightò our 
path.  

 

I give thanks to God for His amazing presence, power, and love so beautifully 

demonstrated through so many of you!   

 

I give thanks to You, God, for opportunities to share Your Word with so many 

wonderful kids and I pray You will reach their hearts with the saving grace of 

the Gospel and the depths of Your love. Amen. 

 

Nov. 7     6:00 pm  SPAGHETTI & SONG 
     Please bring your family and join us! 
 

 Nov. 14    5:30 pm  LOOP  
              7:00 pm  LANDING  
 

Nov. 21    No Youth Groups  Happy Thanksgiving! 
 

Nov. 28   Midwest Food Bank - High School youth only  
              Dinner provided 
     5:00 - 8:30 pm    
     (No LOOP or Junior High youth this evening) 

The holidays are right around the corner, and the Christian  

Education Committee is looking for anyone interested in  

organizing or helping with this year's Christmas Eve Children's 

program. 
 

Please contact CE chair, Misty Hudson, Kerri Cordray, or the 

office. "For Unto Us a Child is Born" 

The Ultimate Fort Night is coming soon to a youth group near  
you... BUT NOT YET!!!!   First we need to collect boxes, LOTS  
of boxes!  Please save and bring in large- size boxes through the  
middle of January.  The youth will LOVE to build, compete, and  
create an amazing Ultimate Fort Night to remember forever!   

YOUTH CAMP FUNDRAISER  
November 1st -  Dec. 16th  

 
 

By placing an order through Schwans.com, a portion of the sales will 
come back in support of our fundraiser! Shop from over 300 high -
quality, family - pleasing foods that are flash -frozen and delivered  
to your door.    

 

We earn 20% on food purchases and 40% on eGift Cards (limit one  
per customer).  Orders can be made online through our fundraising  
page (https://www.schwans -cares.com/c43398), or by phone using  
our campaign ID (#43398)  

 

Thank you for supporting our youth!  


